
CITY COUNCIL MEETING 
December 16, 2019 

   
The City Council of the City of Montezuma met in regular session at Montezuma City Hall on December 16, 2019.  
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m. with Mayor Simpson presiding. 
 
PRESENT:  Willrich, C. Bolen, J. Bolen, Brownell & Eichenberger 
ABSENT:   
ALSO, PRESENT: Mark Ewing, Abby Hubbard, Bret Warden, Susan Hutchinson & Boyd Sparks 
 
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m. with Mayor Simpson presiding. 
 
Hubbard presented the Council with current fund balances, debt balances and the remaining debt payments for the 
current fiscal year.  She then offered up a list of possible capital improvement ideas for the Council to take into 
consideration for the budget for the upcoming FY22.  Councilmember Willrich suggested making suitable transfers 
every year in order to look ahead for future purchases on certain equipment.  He would like to have have these funds 
budgeted and available knowing that all things will eventually breakdown and need repaired or replaced.  Hubbard 
will email the Council and Mayor a list of possible capital improvement projects and have them rank them in order of 
necessity.   
 
Councilmember J. Bolen made the motion to conclude this session with a second from Councilmember Brownell.  
Ayes: all, Nays: none.   
 
   
_______________________________                      _______________________________ 
                City Clerk                                                                              Mayor 


